OCT -9 2014



Mr. Richard T. Ginman
Director, Defense Procurement and Acquisition Policy
Office of the Under Secretary of Defense
Department of Defense
3060 Defense Pentagon
Washington, DC 20301-3060

Dear Mr. Ginman:

I, Dennis E. Smiley, Acting Deputy Chief Procurement Officer, Department of Homeland Security (DHS), certify in accordance with the requirements of Section 801 of the National Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year (FY) 2008, that acquisitions conducted in FY 2015 on behalf of the Department of Defense (DoD) by DHS will comply with all DoD procurement requirements for FY 2015.

Questions regarding this matter may be directed to Linda Stivaletti-Petty, Office of the Chief Procurement Officer, at 202-447-5639 or <a href="Linda.Stivaletti@hq.dhs.gov"><u>Linda.Stivaletti@hq.dhs.gov</u></a>.

Sincerely,

Dennis E. Smiley

Acting Deputy/Chief Procurement Officer